










Although the Council has fully implemented recommendations made in the 2021/22 external audit report there is no evidence that the 
Council formally considered our report and the audited AGAR. The Council answered yes to the relevant assertion in the 2021/22 Annual 
Governance Statement, indicating that it has considered matters brought to its attention.

In future, the Council should ensure that the audited AGAR including the complete external audit report is discussed at the first available 
meeting after its issue.
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